

2 April 2014

National Office

Student Achievement 45-47 Pipitea Street Thorndon PO Box 1666 Wellington New Zealand Phone: 0-4-463 8000 Fax: 0-4-463 8001 www.minedu.govt.nz

File 846630

David Nicholas fyi-request-1511b3284bec@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear David Nicholas

Thank you for your letter of 5 March 2014 requesting "figures based on year and region as to the number of teachers who have had a serious harm injury or other injuries that you have on file" from 2001 – 2013.

Your request has been considered under the Official Information Act 1982.

The Ministry of Education does not hold information on injuries to teachers at a national level. Information on serious harm injury or other injuries would be held by individual School Boards of Trustees.

It may be helpful to visit the Accident Compensation Corporation website which has statistics on serious injuries via occupation and industry (www.acc.co.nz/statistics).

Yours sincerely

Rowena Phair Deputy Secretary

Student Achievement